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Public Service Commission
P O Box 615
Frankfort, KY 40602-0615"

00090
Dear Commission: &Sﬂ L[O. OI(OM

Enclosed please find a copy of the letter sent to the Jessamine Co Fiscal Court notifying them of the
proposed sewer rate increase. The District’s representative attended the March 18t Fiscal Court
meeting and presented testimony of the proposed sewer rate increase.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

L Nicholaség

Chairman

P.O. Box 731 ¢ Nicholasville, Kentucky 40340-0731 » Phone: (859) 881-0589 » Fax: (859) 881-5080



March 7, 2014

Jessamine Co Fiscal Court
Jessamine Co Courthouse
101 N Main St
Nicholasville, KY 40356

Gentlemen:

This letter is to serve as notice that Jessamine South Elkhorn Water District is submitting
to the Public Service Commission a proposed sewer rate increase of $0.07 / 1000 gallons
of water usage. This increase is a pass-through based on the increase from LFUCG for
sewer treatment and will go into effective April 1, 2014.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Dhans

Diana Clark
Office Manager



March 5, 2014

The Board of Commissioners of the Jessamine South Elkhorn Sewer Division met on March 5, 2014, with
the following Commissioners present: Nick Strong, Jerry Haws, Tom Beall and J F Hall. Bruce Smith,
John Horne, Tom Smith, Richard Decker, Christopher Horne, Steve Hudson, Johnnie McCollum and
Diana Clark were also present.

There was a review of the Aged Receivables.

Mr. Smith reported that the Brannon Crossing, Noland Farm Phase 5, and Noland Phase 6, 2™
Amended bond litigation is still ongoing. Before the necessary easements are signed by the Trinity
Christian Academy, certain demands have been requested by the church sponsoring the school.

Mr. Smith reported that Southland Christian Church had responded back concerning the conveyance of

the sewer line. SCC wanted to verify that the District could monitor the line at the same quality as
LFUCG.

Diana presented the Sewage Treated Adjustment and tariff for a proposed increase of $.07/1000 gals
effective April 1* for all sewer customers. A notice will be sent to the Jessamine Co Fiscal Court and Mr.
Horne will represent the District at the up-coming Fiscal Court meeting. A motion to approve the increase
was made by Mr. Haws, seconded by Mr. Hall — approved.

There was a brief discussion on auditors for 2014.

A motion to approve the amended minutes of the February meeting was made by Mr. Hall, seconded by
Mr. Haws — approved.

The motion to approve the February bills and pre-approval of contractual payables was made as a Water
item.

The Commissioners were given the following reports for review: Income Statement and Balance Sheet.

There being no further business to come before the Board, meeting adjourned.
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